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EDB Committee

From: Toni Sipili <tsipili@hgea.org>
Sent: Thursday, January 23, 2020 5:46 PM
To: EDB Committee; County Clerk
Subject: HGEA Testimony in Support of Committee Report 20-1
Attachments: TestimonyCountyofMauiJan232020.pdf

Aloha, 
 
Please find enclosed HGEA’s testimony in strong support of Committee Report 20‐1 relating to the adoption of 
resolution for cost items from negotiated matters for BU02 and BU13. 
 
If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to contact me. 
 
Mahalo, 
 
Toni Rust 
Acting Maui Division Chief 
Hawaii Government Employees Association / AFSCME Local 152 
888 Mililani Street, Suite 401, Honolulu, HI 96813-2991 
Main  808.543.0000  |  Direct  808.543.0020; Maui:  243-4464 |  Fax  808.531.4073 
tsipili@hgea.org  |  www.hgea.org  |  Facebook  |  Twitter 
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COMMITTEE REPORT 20-1 — ADOPTION OF
RESOLUTION TO APPROVE THE COLLECTIVE
BARGAINING COST ITEMS FOR BARGAINING
UNIT 02

The Hawaii Government Employees Association, AFSCME Local 152, AFL-CIO strongly
supports the purpose and intent of Committee Report 20-1 which provides funding for
employees in bargaining unit 02. Bargaining Unit 02 is composed of Blue-Collar Supervisors.
The funding amounts provided in Mayor Victorinos’ letter dated October 29, 2019 are a result
of our statewide ratification vote in favor of the 2019 — 2021 contract that concluded on
October 23, 2019.

Thank you for the opportunity to submit testimony in strong support of Commiffee Report 20-
1.

esp ctfully,tmitted,

Randy Perreira
Executive Director
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COMMITTEE REPORT 20-1 - ADOPTION OF
RESOLUTION TO APPROVE THE COLLECTIVE
BARGAINING COST ITEMS FOR BARGAINING
UNIT 13

The Hawaii Government Employees Association, AFSCME Local 152, AFL-CIO strongly
supports the purpose and intent of Committee Report 20-1 which provides funding for
included, excluded, and excluded managerial employees in or tied to bargaining unit 13.
Bargaining Unit 13 is composed of professional and scientific employees. The funding
amounts provided in Mayor Victorino’s letter dated October 21, 2019 are a result of our
statewide ratification vote in favor of the 2019 — 2021 contract that concluded on October 11,
2019.

Thank you for the opportunity to submit testimony in strong support of Committee Report 20-
1.

esp ctfully u mitted,

J1
Randy Perreira
Executive Director

AFSCME
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